
 

City Council Agenda Item 
 
 
City Council Meeting Date:  March 15, 2022 
 
TO:  Dean Albro, City Manager 
 
FROM: Richard Fernbaugh, Aviation Transportation Administrator 
  r_fernbaugh@ci.lompoc.ca.us 
 
SUBJECT: Purchase of Security Equipment for Transit Operations/Fleet Maintenance 

Facility 
 

 
Recommendation:   
 
Staff recommends the City Council approve the award of a purchase order with SecurePro for 
security equipment for the Transit Operations/Fleet Maintenance Facility for an amount not to 
exceed $426,602.  
 
Background/Discussion: 
 
Staff has secured funding in the amount of $426,602 from Proposition 1B, California Transit 
Security Grant Program (CTSGP) funds, for security improvements for the Transit 
Operations/Fleet Maintenance Facility to be located at 320 N. “D” Street.  The Transit 
Operations/Fleet Maintenance Facility Project is in the final design phase and the CTSGP funding 
grant must be closed out before April 1, 2022.   
 
For the past two years, the City has been working to upgrade and integrate its facility security 
systems with SecurePro equipment and service agreements.  Prior to using SecurePro, the City 
experienced frequent problems with multiple other security system service providers including 
systems not working correctly despite many repeated service calls, hardware not being 
compatible with software, very delayed response times for service calls, and expensive service 
call charges.  SecurePro hardware and software has functioned very well for the City, and service 
calls have been consistently prompt and effective.  Since beginning to use SecurePro and benefit 
from its highly functional security systems and adept service, the City has progressively upgraded 
its systems to SecurePro, which now covers a number of City facilities. 
 
Acquiring the SecurePro equipment for this project now with the grant funds will ensure the City 
receives proven highly functional equipment which is consistent with the City’s current standard 
facility security systems.  Additionally, SecurePro equipment is compatible with the City’s current 
standard facility security software and service agreements, and allows the new Transit 
Operations/Fleet Maintenance Facility site to be effectively tied into the City’s broader facility 
security network. 
 
This award has been reviewed and recommended by Ray Ambler, Purchasing and Materials 
Manager, and Dirk Ishiwata, Fleet and Facilities Manager.  This award is justified by Lompoc 
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Municipal Code Section 10.36.040.E. “Standardization.”  Staff expects the Transit 
Operations/Fleet Maintenance Facility Project to be constructed in 2023. 
 
Fiscal Impact: 
 
All funds, for this purchase, are provided by State Proposition 1B Security grants and have already 
been deposited in a City account.  There is no impact to the City General Fund.   
 
Conclusion: 
 
Approving the award of the purchase order with SecurePro will allow the City to utilize its grant 
funding for security equipment for the Transit Operations/Fleet Maintenance Facility Project. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Richard Fernbaugh, Aviation Transportation Administrator 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Dirk Ishiwata, Fleet and Facilities Manager 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Ray Ambler, Purchasing and Materials Manager 
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY MANAGER: 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Michael W. Luther, P.E., Public Works Director 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Christine Donnelly, Acting Management Services Director  
 
APPROVED FOR SUBMITTAL TO THE CITY COUNCIL: 
 
 
_____________________________________ 
Dean Albro, City Manager 
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